Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.



WALLACE - Kevin and Heather are very happy to announce the arrival of Kelly Sarah, born on June 6 at the Anna Laberge Hospital. A little sister for Jessie and Riley, Proud grandparents are Helen Roy of Howick and Bruce and Tennie Wallace of Hemmingford.

ENGAGED

WHEALON-TAYLOR Marvin and Jackie
Whealon are delighted to
announce the engagement of their son Chris
to Sue Taylor, daughter
of Jim Taylor and Jackie
Robbie of Sudbury, Ont.
An August '97 wedding
is planned.



BERNIER. Mr. Alexander Huntingdon on June 12, 1996 passed away Mr. Alexander Bernier. Beloved husband of Mrs. Fern Ivall and dear father of Richard and Jo-Anne. Survived by his sister Cecile, his brother Felix, relatives and friends. Visitation was held Friday, June 14. Funeral service was held Saturday, June 15 in the United Church at 2 p.m. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils.

JACKSON, Ross Emmett - Peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, June 13, 1996 passed away Ross Emmett Jackson, aged eighty-six years. Husband of the late Elleda McDonough. Dear father of Judy and Fred. He will be remembered by his two grandchildren and relatives. No visitation. Memorial service will be held Sunday, June 16 at 2 p.m. in Zion United Church on Covey Hill. Interment of the ashes in Bethel Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the Zion Church would be appreciated. Funeral arrangements by J.M. Sharpe, Franklin Centre.

MOORE, Clarence - In Huntingdon on June 13, passed away Clarence Moore, aged 66 years. Beloved husband of Margie McPherson. Dear brother of Beryl Caldwell of Guelph, Ont. and 3 nieces Millie, Shirley & Judy, nephew, Gordon. Funeral was held on Monday, June 17 in the Kelly Funeral Home Chapel. Burial Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home

DIED

NOSEWORTHY, Miss Dorothea - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on June 17, 1996 passed away Miss Dorothea Noseworthy aged 83. Formerly from Verdun and more recently from Huntingdon. Predeceased by her par-Frederick Noseworthy and Eva Garrett, and her two brothers Ted (Dorcas) and Harold (Betty). She leaves to mourn her nieces Edith Canton Marilyn (Bill) and (Wayne). Jackson Visiting hours Thursday, June 20 from I to 3 p.m. The service will be held Thursday, June 20 at 3 p.m. in the Chapel of Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils, 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon, Burial at the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to a charity of your choice would be appreciated by the family.

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank my friends and family for the surprise 87th Birthday Party held for me at the Casa Venezia on June 9th. Also for the many cards and gifts I received. All was deeply appreciated.

Bert Duval

We would like to thank Dr. Krotecki and nurses on the 3rd floor of the Memorial Barrie Hospital for the care given to my husband William John during his illness. We express our heartfelt thanks to all our family, friends and neighbours for support we've received since his passing. We'll treasure always the many kind words of comfort, gifts of food and flowers, cards donations and Canadian Cancer Society, visits and acts of kindness that have been given to us. A special thank you to Branch 244 of the Royal Canadian Legion for their lovely service at the graveside and to the Ladies Auxiliary for the refreshments after the funeral.

Sincerely Muriel Brown & family

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Emmett Jackson would like to thank Dr. Geukjian and all the nurses on the 3rd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown. We would also like to thank Valera Moore for her kindness and daily visits and Rev. Nitsch for conducting the service. Thanks to family and friends for their sympathy and support. A special thank you to Crystal Rember for her loving care and to Ronnie and Eunice Livingstone for all their assistance.

Judy & Fred Jackson

The family of the late Antoinette Patenaude wish to express their heartfelt gratitude to friends neighbors for their kind expressions of sympathy, donations and cards at the time of her death. To the doctors and nurses in the Emergency Room of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the staff and volunteers at the Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown, a very spe-cial thanks for their compassion and loving care.

> Bernice, George Dickenson & family

Eileen & John van Blankers & family

Harold & Nancy Patenaude



SUSAN FORRESTER

Merrill and Isabel Forrester of Gananoque, Ontario (formerly of Ormstown) are proud to annouce the graduation of their daughter, Susan, from the University of New Brunswick with a Bachelor of Education Degree with distinction (French Immersion, Primary/Junior). Susan was also the recipient of the Theresa McGrath Prize for obtaining the highest average in Second Language Education and for teaching French sucduring her cessfully internship. Love and best wishes -

Mom, Dad, Laurie,

Howard, Daryl and

DORIS and CLARENCE LAVERTY An "OPEN HOUSE" will be held at RECEPTION 750

750 route 201, Ormstown June 30, 1996, 2 to 4 p.m. Best Wishes only

Wedding Reception
in honor of

in honor of
Nadeana Tannahill
& Jeff McKell

We would like to extend a heartfelt invitation to all our family members, friends and neighbors to join us in our celebration

Saturday, June 22, 1996

Riverfield Curling Club

Wedding Reception

in honor of

Jo-Anne MacMillan & Donald Leisk

Saturday June 22, 9:00 pm Auberge Rod & Gun

Music & lunch

Everyone Welcome

The family of

Norval and Slenna Blair

request the pleasure of your

company at an "Open House" to

help celebrate their

"501h Wedding Anniversary"

Sunday, June 30th

2:00 - 6:00 pm

at the family apple stand

Best wishes only

You are invited to an open house on the occasion of

Stanley Farquhar's 60th Birthday

at 2421 Rt 202, Rockburn June 29 1996

3 P.M. Until ????

No gifts please

Stefanie Ruel and Robin Majumvar are pleased to announce the marriage of their parents

Maurice Ruel and Elke Mehnert

A picnic reception will be held on

Sunday June 30 at 2 p.m. at 2509 Route 202 in Rockburn Parking available at Presbyterian Church Welcome to all • Best wishes only FOR INFORMATION 827-2724

Man found strangled in Ste-Agnès

Victim had long criminal record, police say

A 48-year-old Montreal man well-known to police was found strangled Friday in his Ste-Agnesde-Dundee summer home, a few kilometres from the American border.

Lamarche's body was discovered by his wife at 10 p.m. June 14 inside their luxurious Pointe Leblanc cottage. An autopsy will be performed this week, but police say Michel Lamarche had been involved in a struggle before his death, which they believe occurred Thursday night, June 13.

involved in a struggle before his death, which they believe occurred Thursday night, June 13.

The victim was last seen alive around 4:30 p.m. that afternoon on his property, according to witnesses who spoke to the Sûreté du

Québec's crimes-against-persons

squad.

A police spokesman would not comment on whether the murder is connected with Lamarche's past criminal record, which includes a 1992 conviction under Excise Laws, for trafficking in smuggled tobacco products. In 1981, Lamarche was convicted of plotting to commit a robbery, and in 1978 he was charged with drug possession, among other offences.

A red 1992 Chevrolet Jimmy found in a small wooded area near the former Solitude de Ste-Croix beside Lake St. Francis in St-Anicet, some 10 km from the cottage, belonged to Lamarche, according to police.

Anyone with information is asked to call (514) 598-4043 or 598-4242. The Sûreté du Québec's crimes-against-persons squad is conducting the investigation.